
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Term 3 Newsletter 19/11 1 Aug 2019 
 

Phone/Absence Line 04 902 5596 
office@raumatibeach.school.nz 

 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians 
 

The Staff and Board of Trustees would like to extend 
our condolences to Julie Morris and Shona Pengelly 
who are on leave due to the passing of a parent.  We 
would also like to acknowledge and send best wishes 
to Shelley May and family for the passing of a parent 
earlier in the term. 
  

Welcome back to Term 3. I hope that despite the less 
than wonderful weather during the school holiday 
break that your child managed to enjoy themselves 
during this time.  It does seem that movies were 
certainly a favoured activity during the break with the 
“Lion King,” being a firm favourite, among some of 
the students. 
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
It does seem that I repeat myself at the beginning of 
each term and say that “this term is going to be a 
very busy term!” This one it would seem will be no 
different.  Here are some of the key dates that you 
need to know as well as some early notice about a teacher professional learning day that takes 
place early in Term 4. Please look out for specific information regarding these events. 

 Tough Guy and Gal Challenge -Friday 2nd August 

 Dance Splash / Art Splash Rehearsals & Workshops – various times throughout the term.  
These are advertised to students taking part, in daily notices. 

 BoT Meeting – Tuesday 6th August 

 Samoa Fundraiser Sausage sizzle- Wednesday 7th August  

 Boostrix Immunisation for Year 7 Students – Thursday 8th August 

 Term 3 Pōwhiri for new students and families – Wednesday 14th August 

 Pizzas and Puzzles Evening with Dinah Harvey (Mathematics Facilitator) Monday 19th 
August 

 Samoa Fundraising Disco – Friday 23rd August 

 Samoa Fundraiser Sausage sizzle- Wednesday 28th August 

 Kaboom Percussion Show – Friday 6th September 

 Onesie Day (more information to come) – Friday 6th September 

 Year 8 Kapiti College Options Day - Tuesday 10th September 

 Cricket (Junior School Sessions) – Monday 16th September 

 Wearable Arts & Music Splash – Tuesday 17th September 

 Dance Splash – Thursday 19th September 

 Last Day of Term 3 – Friday 27th September 
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Please Note: 

 Teacher Professional learning Day – Friday 25th October (This is the Friday before Labour 
Weekend) 

 

SCHOOL APP 
Just a reminder that our School App is up and running.  This is a very convenient way of keeping 
in touch with the latest happenings at RBS.  You can find the download link on the welcome page 
of our website. We have had an increased uptake since we advertised this at the end of last term.  
We encourage you to download the app. 
 

ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP 
As mentioned previously, we will be moving our uniform purchases online.  Our supplier Argyle, 
will operate this platform for us.  The Online Shop will be available at all times for parents to use. 
The Argyle Online shop will have a dedicated webpage for our school.  The school will hold a size 
range of each item, if you wish to come and physically try on an item.  We aim to have this up and 
running for Term 4 this year.  More information will be sent home this term. 

 
 

Ka kite ano 
 
 
Mike Farrelly 
PRINCIPAL 

TE AO MĀORI UPDATE 
Thank you to those ākonga and whānau who filled in our Te Ao Māori survey last term. Your 
feedback was greatly appreciated and contributed to our review of how we teach te reo and 
tikanga Māori at our school. Our free Friday lunches have been drawn (congratulations lucky 
Jacob in Rūma 27, Katie in Rūma 18, and Nikauri in Rūma 7) and our recommendations are going 
to the board next week. You can find a summary of our review findings on the Te Ao Māori page 
of the school website. 
 

Also, make a note that week 8, beginning 8th September, is Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori, and we will 
be inviting the community in to have a look at how we are learning te reo across the school. 
 

PŌWHIRI TO WELCOME NEW STAFF AND STUDENTS 
Our school pōwhiri to welcome new staff and students will be held in the school hall at 9:15am on 
Wednesday 14th August. All are welcome, but please RSVP to the office if planning to attend. 
 

HAVE YOU LOST YOUR TARP? 
Two thoughtful parents left their tarps at the interschool cross-country at Waikanae Park last term, 
because other students were using them. If one is yours (and you know its colour), you can collect 
it from Room 20. 
 

PIZZA AND PUZZLES – MONDAY 19TH AUGUST 6-7.30PM 
Drop the kids off to the hall just before 6pm for a pizza dinner then head to the Learning Street to 
hear more about learning in mathematics from Dinah. Then, at 6.30pm the teachers will bring the 
kids over and you’ll have an hour or so to explore a variety of maths games that you can then play 
at home. Please RSVP by signing up on Kindo to help us with numbers and pizza orders. There 
will be no charge for the pizza. Spot prizes will be drawn on the night for those who’ve RSVP’d 

on Kindo including a voucher from the Boundary Bar and Restaurant! PLEASE NOTE: This 

evening replaces our previously-advertised Student Led Conferences.  You are welcome to make 
an appointment with your child’s teacher at any time if you would like to discuss their learning and 
progress. If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Wendy or Karen on the emails 
below. We look forward to seeing you! Wendy Keating wkeating@raumatibeach.school.nz or 
Karen McKay kmckay@raumatibeach.school.nz. 
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SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB - ISSUE 5 
Issue 5 is now open for ordering.  Brochures are available from the Library or School Office. If 
ordering online please use the Parent LOOP ordering system, payment by credit card.  Otherwise 
correct money, in a named envelope, to the School Office by 9am Friday 9th August.  If your order 
is a gift, please tick the appropriate box on the order form and you will be contacted when it is 
delivered.  Every order helps purchase books for our school library.  Thank you for your support. 
 

2018-19 KĀPITI DISTRICT SPEED LIMIT REVIEW STAGE 2 – MESSAGE FROM KĀPITI 
COAST DISTRICT COUNCIL 
On Monday 15 July new speed limit signs were installed on 47 rural roads and in the three village 
centres (Paekākāriki, Raumati South and Raumati Beach). 
With the Kāpiti Coast District Council's districtwide review of Kāpiti roads speed limits now 
complete, we'll be bringing the new limits into force over the next few weeks, as the signs are 
installed. 
Please keep an eye out for these new limits as they are effective immediately. 
Read more about the review at www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/speedlimits 
For further information or help please email: speedlimits@kapiticoast.govt.nz or call us on 0800 
486 486. 
 

GORGEOUS, GLAMOROUS AND HANDSOME! 
Each year, the Year 8 students celebrate the end of their primary schooling by attending a formal 
dance in our school hall.  They take the opportunity to dress up, looking gorgeous and too grown 
up! Over the last couple of years, we have collected a range of formal wear to support students 
and their families by providing free dress hire for the dance evening.  We would appreciate any 
donations to build our stocks (dresses, shirts, dress pants, jewellery, dress shoes etc).  Items can 
be dropped into room 21 or left at the office. Thank you everyone! 
Amanda Nevin and Wendy Keating 
 

STUDENT PROFILE SHEET UPDATE 
Student Profile sheets will be coming home this term for each individual student.  Can you please 
check all your personal information and make any changes you have to each sheet and return to 
the office as soon as possible.  If your details haven’t changed, it is still important to return each 
sheet so we have it on file in case of emergency. 
 

ANZ AWARDS CENTRE  
For every home loan over $50,000 drawn down with ANZ, our school can earn 800 credits to 
spend at the ANZ Awards Centre.  800 credits equates to approximately $400 of purchasing 
power and can be redeemed for your choice of items in computer technology for our school.  
Thank you to those who have nominated our school when getting a new mortgage at ANZ. 
 
 

2 Aug Tough Guy and Gal Challenge 

6 Aug Junior Winter Tournament (pp day 8 Aug) 

8 Aug Y7 Boostrix Immunisations 

9 Aug Scholastic Book Orders close 9am 

14 Aug School Pōwhiri for new families/whanau 

19 Aug Pizza and Puzzles 6-7.30pm 

23 Aug Samoa Fundraising Disco 

10 Sept Kapiti College Options Day 

17 Sept Wearable Art & Music Splash 

19 Sept Dance Splash 

19/20 Sept School Photos 

27 Sept End of Term 3 
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(The community advertisements are provided as a service to our community. Raumati Beach School does not endorse the following 
organisations or services and advises due diligence on the part of those employing their services and/or goods.) 
 

ANNETTE’S PLACE 
Annette’s Place offers one-on-one weekly teaching in a quiet place with the parent present. Just right for those children who require special 
care in order to learn or just need a bit of extra teaching time. This service is available for children aged 4 to 8 years. They may have a 
diagnosis, such as dyspraxia or autism, or may be prematurely born, or may just be having some difficulties with learning or fine motor skills. 
Annette has had many years’ experience and is well qualified. She offers a free initial consultation. 
Contact her by phoning 021 2997 456 or emailing annette@theinnerpath.co.nz 
www.annettesplacenz.com 
 

WAIKANAE PONY CLUB ENROLMENT DAY 
All families are welcome to our 2019 enrolment day being held on the 21 August 2019 at 5.30pm. 
Waikanae club rooms Park Ave, Waikanae Our Club promotes inclusiveness, team work and 
learning for all ages. The enrolment night will follow a different format, starting with an overview of 
the club, committee contacts, certificates, team event calendar and certificate information. We will 
follow with an open forum for kids and parents to ask questions and give suggestions finishing at 
7.30pm For More infomation, please contact: Lenka Fields, Head 
Coach: lenka@gorgeriverequestrian.com or 0274928703 Susan McKay, 
Secretary: suemckay@hotmail.com 0273926037 
 

HOOP CLUB KAPITI – JUNIOR  BASKETBALL COACHING PROGRAMME – TERM 3 2019 
Sunday 28 July to Sunday 22 September  2019 
At Paraparaumu College Community Sportshall, Mazengarb Road, Paraparaumu 
9.30 to 10.30am 5 to 7 year olds 
10.30 to 11.30am 8 to 10 year olds 
11.30 to 12.30pm 11 to 17 year olds 
ALL NEW PLAYERS MOST WELCOME 
Contact – Angelo Robinson 04 9040142 or contact@hoopclubkapiti.nz 
 

Baksetball For All – Term 3 
The Kapiti Basketball Association is running these sessions in Term 3: 
1.      Under 13 boys and girls – join a team and train for the U13 Regionals, taking place New Plymouth 9-12 Oct 2019 
Details: Mon 7-8:30pm and Thurs 6-7.30pm @ Paraparaumu College Gym. Just show up or email team 
manager niamhmcmanus17@gmail.com for more info. 
2.      KiwiHoops for 5-9 years old 
Details: Saturdays 10-11am @ Paraparaumu College Community Gym, cost $30 - first session free 
FIBA qualified coach and lots of fun! Email contactus.kba@gmail.com 
3.      Years 6/7/8 - play competitive games on Friday evening! 
Starting 9th Aug, from 5-6.30pm @Paraparaumu College Community Gym. Cost $30 for the term. All levels welcome – come along and try it 
out. Email contactus.kba@gmail.com 
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